

VÂN

PART 1: LISTENING (2.0 pts)

I. Listen and tick (✓) True (T) or False (F). (1.0pt)

	True	False
1. People in Minh's area often have four meals a day.		✓
2. Most of them have lunch at home.	✓	
3. Dinner is the main meal of the day in his area.	✓	
4. People in his neighbourhood often have rice, fresh vegetables, and seafood or meat for dinner.	✓	
5. After dinner, they often have some candy and milk.		✓

II. Listen to the passage and fill in each blank with a word to complete the sentences. (1.0pt)

Street painting - or street art - is an old type of art. In the 16th century, (1) _____ began to draw on the pavement using chalk. Today, you can see street (2) _____ events everywhere. They attract many people who come to enjoy and take part in them. Many of them are free too. So (3) _____ in and become an artist yourself!

One of the largest events in the United States is the Lake Worth Street Painting Festival. It began in 1994 and now occurs every February with the support of artists and volunteers. It is (4) _____ for everyone. About 100,000 visitors come to enjoy it. About (5) _____ artists work on the pavement to make the street a huge art gallery

PART 2: PHONETICS, VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR (2.0 pts)

Choose the word that has the underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

1. A. hot B. yoghurt C. another D. problem
2. A. concert B. music C. cinema D. performance

Choose the word that has different stress pattern.

3. A. noodles B. beauty C. enjoy D. dinner
4. A. exhibition B. museum C. tradition D. musician

Choose the best answers A, B, C and D.

5. City life is quite different.....life in the country.
A. on B. from C. at D. about
6. Founded..... October 23, 1896, Quoc Hoc- Hue is the second oldest high school..... Viet Nam
A. in-on B. on -at C. in-in D. on-in
7. She hasn't got any eggs but she has got.....milk.
A. some B. any C. an D. a
8. Because I was sitting in the back row of the theater, I could hardly see the.....
A. painters B. musicians C. composers D. writers
9. We don't need pork, but I would like a _____ of beef.
A. bar B. can C. kilo D. bag
10. - "How much is a glass of orange juice? ". - "
A. They are 40.000 dong B. They are 40 grams C. It's 40 grams D. It's 40.000 dong

PART 3: READING (2.0 pts)

I. Read the passage and choose the best option A, B, C or D to complete it. (1.0 pt)

Headache is a very (1)disease. The symptoms (2) a headache are various. People may (3) pains only one side of the head. Sometimes when the pain goes away, the head is sore. People have a headache (4) they work too hard or they are too nervous about something. Medicine can help cure the disease but people usually have to do more than taking tablets. They can prevent headaches by changing their diets or their (5) or simply by going to bed.

1. A. common B. commonly C. rare D. rarely
2. A. on B. in C. of D. at
3. A. has B. have C. had D. having
4. A. when B. but C. so D. and
5. A. lives B. lifestyles C. hobbies D. works

II. Read the text and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D. (1.0 pt)

Vietnamese people usually have three meals a day – breakfast, lunch and dinner. People in the countryside usually have rice with meat or fish and vegetables for breakfast but people in the cities often have a light breakfast with a bowl of Pho or instant noodles or sticky rice before going to work for lunch, they often have rice, meat, fish and vegetables. People in the countryside often have lunch at home but people in the cities often have lunch at the canteens or at the food stalls. Most people prepare their dinner at home. They eat many kinds of meat, seafood, fish, fresh vegetables and rice. Many people say dinner is the main and the best meal of the day.

1. How many meals do Vietnamese people usually have ?

-> _____

2. What do people in the countryside usually have for breakfast?

-> _____

3. What do people in the cities usually have for breakfast?

-> _____

4. Do people in the city often have lunch at home ?

-> _____

5. What do many people say about dinner?

-> _____

PART 4: WRITING (2.0 pts)

I. Choose the part that needs correcting by circling A, B, C or D then correct it (0.4 pt)

1. A film is not usually as long with a play.

A B C D

2. Two days ago, he see a movie on Netflix with his parents.

A B C D

II. Put the words in the correct order. (0.4 pt)

1. didn't/ this morning/ He/ have / cakes /any/.

→

2. evryday?/to drink/ need/ How much/ water/ do/ you/

→

III. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first. (0.4 pt)

1. Your shoes are not different from mine. (same)

→ Your shoes

2. Walking here is dangerous because this lane is for cycling only. (shouldn't)

→ We

IV. Write the sentences with the words provided. (0.8 pt)

1. My book/different/his book/.

.....

2. My dad/ be/ as/ careful/ my mom/.

.....

3. The old friends/ meet/ and talk/ about their school days/ yesterday

.....

4. My brother / enjoy / play / piano / when / he/ be/ young /.

.....

TRANG

PART 1: LISTENING (2.0 pts)

I. Listen and tick (✓) True (T) or False (F). (1.0pt)

	True	False
1. People in Minh's area often have three meals a day.		
2. Most of them don't have lunch at home.		
3. Lunch is the main meal of the day in his area.		
4. People in his neighbourhood often have rice, fresh vegetables, and seafood or meat for dinner.		
5. After dinner, they often have some fruit and green tea.		

II. Listen to the passage and fill in each blank with a word to complete the sentences. (1.0pt)

Street painting - or street art - is an old type of art. In the 16th century, artists began to (6) _____ on the pavement using chalk. Today, you can see street painting events everywhere. They (7) _____ many people who come to enjoy and take part in them. Many of them are (8) _____ too. So join in and become an artist yourself!

One of the largest events in the United States is the Lake Worth Street Painting Festival. It (9) _____ in 1994 and now occurs every February with the support of artists and volunteers. It is free for everyone. About 100,000 visitors come to enjoy it. About 600 artists work on the pavement to make the street a huge art (10) _____!

PART 2: PHONETICS, VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR (2.0 pts)

Choose the word that has the underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

11. A. kitchen B. sandwich C. machine D. charity
 12. A. collection B. question C. competition D. tradition

Choose a word that has a different stress pattern.

13. A. sandwich B. noodle C. cartoon D. breakfast
 14. A. puppet B. museum C. gallery D. pepper

Choose the best answers A, B, C and D.

15. My brother can play a lot of musical _____.
 A. theatres B. instruments C. songs D. exhibitions
 16. Her idea is different _____ her friend's.
 A. as B. same C. to D. from
 17. Would you like _____ milk for breakfast?
 A. some B. a C. many D. any
 18. _____ oranges are there in the fridge? - 5 oranges
 A. How many B. How often C. How much D. How long
 19. Your paintings are _____ beautiful as mine.
 A. different B. same C. like D. as
 20. - "I think collecting coins is an expensive hobby". - " _____! It's incredibly cheap."
 A. You are right B. Certainly C. No matter D. Not at all

PART 3: READING (2.0 pts)

I: Read the passage and choose the best option A, B, C or D to complete it. (1.0 pt)

My name is Alice. I'm a student at Wonderland Talent School. Wonderland is not (21) _____ any other schools in the area because it is a school of (22) _____ and music. It teaches students to play musical instruments, sing, dance and paint. To become a student at Wonderland, you must pass a (23) _____ exam. Then, the teachers will put you in a class that is suitable for your talent. Besides (24) _____, you can join arts and music clubs. For example, you can be a member of the school (25) _____ to perform on special occasions. It's fun to learn here.

21. A. like B. as C. same D. such as
 22. A. photography B. art C. puppetry D. painter
 23. A. performance B. singing C. Painting D. puppet show
 24. A. working B. playing C. learning D. drawing
 25. A. student B. team C. group D. choir

II: Read the passage and answer the questions. (1.0 pt)

Josh is one of the gifted seventh graders at an international lower secondary school with over 800 students aged from 11 to 15. It also has modern facilities and well-qualified teachers, which can provide Josh and his friends with the best learning conditions. Josh has a great passion for science. He likes doing interesting experiments in the science laboratory under the guidance of his teacher. He finds these experiments about electricity or light quite useful and practical. The computer room is also a place where he often goes after class to search for necessary information about safe, funny and simple experiments on the Internet. He also does many science projects with his partners there. With great efforts, he hopes he will become a scientist in the future.

26. What is the passage mainly about?

→

27. Who helps Josh to conduct the science experiments in the school lab?

→

28. What does Josh think about the science experiments?

→

29. What does the word "there" refer to?

→

30. What does Josh want to become in the future?

→

PART 4: WRITING (2.0 pts)

I. Choose the part that needs correcting by circling A, B, C or D then correct it (0,4 pt)

31. There isn't some fresh milk in the glass bottle.

A B C D

32. The melody of classical music isn't more quick as hip-hop.

A B C D

II. Put the words in the correct order. (0,4 pt)

33. her house/ isn't/ as/ beautiful/ My house/ as/

.....

34. the/ any/ There/ isn't/ milk/fridge/in/

.....

III. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first. (0,4 pt)

35. The green dress is not different from the yellow dress. (*same*)

→

36. How many plums would you like to buy? (*want*)

→

IV. Write the sentences with the words provided. (0,8 pt)

37. My bike/different/his bike/

.....

38. My mother/ interested/ cook/ and/ do/ gardening/

.....

39. This place/ be not/ interesting/ that place/

.....

40. Last year/ our club/ donate/ books/ children/ rural areas.

.....

PART 1: LISTENING (2.0 pts)

I. Listen and tick (✓) True (T) or False (F). (1.0pt)

	True	False
1. Mark's family is at a Vietnamese restaurant		
2. Mark wants fried tofu and beef for dinner.		
3. They don't order <i>canh chua</i> .		
4. Mark's mum wants mineral water.		
5. His mum doesn't allow her children to drink juice during dinner.		

II. Listen to the conversation and fill in each blank with a word to complete the sentences. (1.0pt)

Trang: Hi Nick. What are you listening to?

Nick: I'm listening to music. I like classical (6) _____, and I often play the piano in my spare time.

Trang: Wow. I can't play any instruments.

Nick: And what (7) _____ you? What's your hobby?

Trang: I like painting and taking photos.

Nick: (8) _____ photo? I've never tried it. Is it fun?

Trang: Yeah, it is, but not as fun as painting.

Nick: Right. They seem quite different (9) _____ each other. What do you normally paint?

Trang: Landscapes and animals, just for pleasure, you know. I sometimes share them with my friends.

Nick: Really? Um, maybe we should go to an art gallery next (10) _____?

Trang: Sounds good, but I'd prefer to go to the music festival at my school.

Nick: Well ... OK. That's fine.

PART 2: PHONETICS, VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR (2.0 pts)

Choose the word that has the underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

11. A. hot B. cottage C. compose D. lot
12. A. educated B. played C. recycled D. changed

Choose a word that has a different stress pattern.

13. A. anthem B. rural C. control D. puppet
14. A. artist B. perform C. compose D. control

Choose the best answers A, B, C and D.

15. We need a _____ of bread to make the sandwiches for everyone.
A. carton B. bar C. loaf D. tube
16. _____ apples are there on the table?
A. How much B. How often C. How many D. How long
17. I always do my homework _____ the evening.
A. in B. on C. at D. to
18. This new video clip is not _____ as the original one.
A. same B. different C. the different D. the same
19. - "I think collecting teddy bears is an expensive hobby".
- "_____! It's incredibly cheap."
A. You are right B. Not at all C. No matter D. Certainly
20. Would you like _____ glass of water?
A. some B. a C. many D. any

PART 3: READING (2.0 pts)

I. Read the passage and choose the best option A, B, C or D to complete it. (1.0 pt)

Headache is a very common disease. The symptoms (21) _____ a headache are various. People may (22) _____ pains only one side of the head. Sometimes when the pain goes away, the head is sore. People have a headache (23) _____ they work too hard or they are too nervous about something. (24) _____ can help cure the disease but people usually have to do more than taking tablets. They can prevent headaches by changing their diets or their (25) _____ or simply by going to bed.

21. A. on B. in C. of D. at
22. A. be B. have C. happen D. take

23. A. when B. but C. so D. and
 24. A. Medicine B. Doctor C. Sports D. Fruit
 25. A. life B. lifestyles C. hobbies D. working

II. Read the text and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D. (1.0 pt)

The average lifespan of the Japanese is 78 for males and 85 for females, the longest in the world. The main secret lies in their food. The Japanese eat a lot of tofu, which is made from soybeans. Tofu contains a lot of vegetable protein, calcium and Vitamin B. It doesn't contain much fat, and it doesn't provide many calories. Seafood and vegetables play an important role in their diet, too. They cook the seafood with less cooking oil and less time. For each meal, they have more dishes on the table than us but they eat only a little of everything, never stuffing themselves.

26. What is the average lifespan of the Japanese?

27. What is tofu made from?

28. How do they cook the seafood?

29. Do they eat a lot of everything?

30. What does tofu contain?

PART 4: WRITING (2.0 pts)

I. Choose the part that needs correcting by circling A, B, C or D then correct it (0.4 pt)

31. His car runs at the same speed from mine.

A B C D

32. How many book do you have?

A B C D

II. Put the words in the correct order. (0.4 pt)

33. is / in / park. / pond / the / There / a

34. one. / This / is / novel/same / as / that / the

III. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first. (0.4 pt)

35. Classical music is interesting. Folk music is interesting. (as ... as)

→

36. My school has 50 classrooms. (There)

→

IV. Write the sentences with the words provided. (0.8 pt)

37. This painting/ not/ as valuable/that one.

38. My sister/ interested/ watch TV.

39. There/ some/ juice / the glass.

40. How much/two kilos/ apples?